
 
 

   United Grand Lodge of Antient, Free and Accepted Masons of England 
 

M W Bro. His Royal Highness The Duke of Kent, KG, GCMG, GCVO, ADC 
The Grand Master 

Provincial Grand Lodge of Sussex 
 

R W Bro. Christopher L. Moore 
Provincial Grand Master 

 
W Bro. Maurice G. Adams PSGD 
Deputy Provincial Grand Master 

 
 

     W Bro. Robert P. Ison, PSGD 
Assistant Provincial Grand Master 

 

W Bro. Trevor Newman, PSGD 
Assistant Provincial Grand Master 

 
W Bro. John E. Hornblow, PSGD 
Assistant Provincial Grand Master 

 
 

W Bro. Geoffrey Cornwell, PAGDC 
Assistant Provincial Grand Master  

 

 
 

Artemis Lodge  
No. 9964 

Worshipful Master  
W Bro. David Thornley LGR, PPGJD 

Senior Warden 
W Bro. Brian West PPDepGReg 

Junior Warden 
W Bro. Andrew Gilham PProvSGD 

 
 
Dear Sir and Brother, 

I am directed, by the Worshipful Master, to summon you to attend the regular Meeting of the Lodge to be held 
on the 12th February 2019, at 6pm punctually at the Masonic Hall, 7 South Pallant, Chichester.  

 
Yours Faithfully and Fraternally 

 
W Bro. Gerry Keegal 
(Founding Secretary) 

 
 

171 Argyle Avenue 
Whitton 

Middlesex TW3 2LP 
Secretary@artemislodge.org  

 
Morning dress or dark suit. Smart shooting attire may optionally be worn but must include a jacket. 

  Provincial Grand Lodge approved or black tie and white gloves. 
 

Brethren: Please note the door code - 3571 
 



 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

OFFICERS OF THE LODGE 2018 – 2019 
 

      
Worshipful Master  W Bro. David Thornley LGR, PPrGJD 

Senior Warden  W Bro. Brian West PPrDepGReg 
Junior Warden   W Bro. Andrew Gilham PProvSGD 

Chaplain  W Bro. Peter Allen  
Treasurer  W Bro. Peter Allen 
Secretary  W Bro. Gerry Keegal 

Director of Ceremonies  W Bro. Tony Coles LGR 
Almoner  W Bro. Brian West PPrDepGReg 

Charity Steward  W Bro. Gerry Keegal 
Lodge Mentor  W Bro. Andrew Gilham PProvSGD 
Senior Deacon  W Bro. Clive Wildman PPrASuptWks 
Junior Deacon  W Bro. Tom Adams PrJGD 
Asst. Secretary  W Bro. Brian Field PPrJGD 

Inner Guard  Bro. Iain Stirling 
Tyler  W Bro. John Hickman PGStdB 

Immediate Past Master  W Bro. Peter Allen  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

General Data Protection Regulation (GDPR) 2016: The Lodge needs to hold personal information about its members for administrative and for health and 
safety reasons, in order for it to operate efficiently. By paying their annual subscription or having signed a membership application (Form-P), members give the 
Lodge, Province and U.G.L.E. permission to process data about themselves in accordance with the provisions of the act and in accordance with the Artemis 
Lodge No 9964 Data Protection Notice (November 2018) 

 

 
 

Honorary Members 
 

 
R W Bro. Christopher L. Moore Provincial Grand Master 

W Bro. Maurice G. Adams, PSGD Deputy Provincial Grand Master 

W Bro. Trevor Newman PSGD Assistant Provincial Grand Master 

W Bro. John E. Hornblow, PSGD Assistant Provincial Grand Master 

W Bro. Geoffrey Cornwell, PAGDC Assistant Provincial Grand Master 

W Bro. Bryan R Spearman, PPrSGW Past Provincial Senior Grand Warden 

W Bro. Colin Baker, ProvJGW Provincial Junior Grand Warden 

W Bro. The Revd Stephen J. Terry, ProvAGChap Provincial Grand Chaplain 

W Bro. Tony Flint, ProvGSec Provincial Grand Secretary 

W Bro. Mark L. Buckle, ProvGDC Provincial Grand Director of Ceremonies 



 

  
 

Labour of the Lodge 

 

 

 

1.  To display the Warrant and open the Lodge. 

2.  To confirm the previously circulated Minutes of the Last Meeting. 
 

3.  To invest those officers not present at the Installation Meeting. 

4.  Pursuant to the notice of motion given at the last regular meeting, to ballot for and accept as joining members:  
Stephen Brown, aged 58 of St Albans, Hertfordshire, Paramedic (retired), a member of Zeus Lodge No 5418 
and St John at Hackney Lodge No 2511. 
Proposed by: W Bro. Tony Coles, Seconded by: W Bro. David Thornley 
and 
David Simmonds, aged 72, of Goring-on-Sea, Sussex, a Broadcast Engineer (Retired), a member of Lodge of 
Union, No 38 
Proposed by: W Bro. David Thornley, Seconded by W Bro Andrew Gilham 
 

5.  To ballot for two candidates into Freemasonry 
 
Mr Mathew William James Foyle, aged 35 of Selsey, West Sussex, a Database Supervisor, employed by 
Cartotrade.com, in Chichester West Sussex 
Proposed by W Bro. David Thornley and Seconded by W Bro. Andrew Gilham in open lodge on 10th 
November 2018 
And 
Mr Aaron Peter Jackson, aged 39 of Horley, Surrey, a Gunroom Manager for Southdown Gun Club in Findon 
West Sussex. 
Proposed by Bro. Iain Stirling, Seconded by W Bro. Andrew Gilham in open lodge on 10th November 2018 
 
 

6.  If the Ballot proves in Favour to Initiate Mr Mathew Foyle and Mr Aaron Jackson 
The ceremony will be delivered by the Worshipful Master assisted by W Bro Andrew Gilham 
The Working tools presented by W. Bro Brian West 
The Charge to the Initiate will be given by W. Bro Albert Button 
 

7.  To receive Notices of Motions and transact such Masonic Business as may arise. 

8.  To Close the Lodge. 

9.      The Brethren will process out of the Lodge under the direction of the Director of Ceremonies. 
 
 
 

Reports from the Treasurer, Charity Steward and Almoner will be distributed prior to the meeting 
 
 
 
 
 
 

NEXT REGULAR MEETING: Tuesday, 9th April 2019 
 
  



 
 
 
 

Notices 
 
 
Regular Meetings of the Lodge 

Artemis Lodge meets on the second Tuesday in the months of February, April, September and November  
(Inst). Meetings are held at the Masonic Hall in South Pallant, Chichester. 

 
Lodge of Instruction 

Rehearsals and Lodge of Instruction meetings will be held regularly and before each meeting, the details 
can be found in the members area of the lodge web site 

 
Sussex Masonic Shooting Sports Association 

This association is closely linked with Artemis lodge and holds monthly clay shoots at Southdown GC on 
the second Wednesday in the month starting at 10am. These are friendly informal competitions that are 
open to non-masons. All masons and friends who shoot are welcome to join in, for more details go to 
www.smssa.org.uk 

 
 
Annual Subscriptions 

These are due on the 1st January 2019 amounting to £150. If you have not already paid please pay by 
BACS transfer to the main lodge account Sort Code 20-79-31 No. 70697524, use your surname as the 
transaction identifier 

 
Festive Board 

Those wishing to dine should book using the lodge web site where the menu options and cost can be 
found. This should also be used to register apologies for absence as well as booking in guests. All 
bookings must be made at least one week prior to the meeting. 

 
Illness 

Brethren or close relatives who are in distress should contact the Lodge Almoner, W Bro Brian West by 
email at briabeth@sky.com 

 
Lodge Administration 

All notices, communications and documents are sent by email to members of the lodge. They can also be 
found by logging into the members only section of the lodge web site which is accessible at 
www.artemislodge/log-in 

 
Charity 

The charity steward, W Bro. Gerry Keegal would be delighted to help members contribute to the lodge 
charities and advise on donations to other Masonic Charities. His email address is 
secretary@artemislodge.org 

 
Royal Arch 

All master masons are eligible for membership of the Royal Arch and should contact the Royal Arch 
Representative for further information if required 

 
Attendance at Lodges Overseas 

Brethren are advised that they should not make any Masonic contacts overseas with members of other 
jurisdictions without having ascertained, by application to the Grand Secretary at Freemasons Hall, the 
existence of regular masonry in the country concerned, and the address to which enquiries should be 
directed. 

 
Visiting Officer 

The visiting officer representing the Provincial Grand Lodge of Sussex is W Bro. Albert Botton, his contact 
details are: email: abotton123@gmail.com, telephone: 078988 651024   

 


